Handy Sanitary District

Regular Meeting of the Board

October 13, 2011

Minutes

Board Attendees: Chairman Dan Caudle, Secretary Keith Loflin, Karen Nash, Arlin Sechrist, and Norman Hunt

 Staff Attendees: Attorney Charlie Harp, General Manager Randy Welch, Clerk to the Board Renae Stafford, Office/Finance Manager Lisa Hedrick, Operations Manager Gray Walls, Water Operations Manager Ken Clippinger, Wastewater Operations Manager Robbie Haltom 


Guest Attendees: see attached list
Dan Caudle called the meeting to order and following a moment of silence, asked for public comment. 

Scott Jolly addressed the Board with two concerns, one regarding the layout of bills and the other regarding customer service. The Board agreed to research his concerns and then follow up with him.   

 September 8, 2011 Minutes: The Board reviewed the Minutes and Karen Nash made a motion to approve the Minutes as written, seconded by Arlin Sechrist, passed by the Board 5-0.

Audit Presentation: Bryan Starnes introduced himself and thanked the Board for the selection of Martin, Starnes, & Associates as the District’s auditors. Following a brief history of the company, he reviewed the highlights of the 2010-2011 audit report, including that there were no significant deficiencies in internal controls, and that the cash and investments at June 30 totaled approximately $1.5 million. Bryan Starnes also explained that the audit process is actually a year-round process and discussed that comparing total revenues and expenditures to the amount that comes in and goes out is difficult because of the sewer project being in the construction phase. He explained that the District had approximately $1.7 million in total net assets, which is likely to continue increasing, and that the total in unrestricted net assets is approximately $1 million. He provided the totals for operations, including income, contributions, the increase to net assets, and cash flows and the Board reviewed. Bryan Starnes also confirmed that the audit report has been submitted to the LGC, which has followed up with an inquiry about a new accounting standard that is now in practice. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the audit report, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0.

Town of Denton Water Rate: Randy Welch explained that Denton is proposing that the purchase rate increase from $1.2491, to $1.3679 per 1,000 gallons and that following review of the calculations with Steve Scarboro, Gray Walls, and Charlie Harp, he was waiting on more information regarding questions about the Town’s totals for a salary increase, uniforms, and professional fees, and depreciation. He recommended the Board table the item and Dan Caudle made a motion to table the Water Rate item until more information was available. Arlin Sechrist seconded, passed by the Board 5-0. 
Astran Drive Project: Randy Welch confirmed that the executed copy of the agreement between the District and Davidson County has been located and also explained that the County will soon consider modifying the project budget, due to the fact that one Astran Drive resident is ineligible for CDBG funding, and two other residents have refused to provide income documentation. He discussed that CDBG has not yet released any funds toward the project, and that the County has requested payment of the District’s $12,500.00 local match. Following discussion, Arlin Sechrist made a motion to table the discussion of paying the $12,500.00 local match until the District has definitive assurance that the project is being funded and the project is moving forward, Karen Nash seconded, passed by the Board 5-0. Dan Caudle requested that the record reflect that the Board is in support of the project, but that their intent is to be good shepherds with the District’s money.
November Board Meeting: Randy Welch explained that Dan Caudle had requested the Board consider moving the November meeting to the 3rd, rather than the 10th, due to a personal engagement. Keith Loflin discussed that he would also be unavailable to meet on the 10th and the Board agreed the meeting should be scheduled and advertised for November 3rd. 

Badin Lake Sewer Project: Gray Walls discussed that inserting the chemicals at the pump stations has eliminated the hydrogen sulfide and odor issues, but would cost approximately $103,000.00 per year if continued at the current amounts. He recommended that the District return the ozonators which HUA had originally intended for addressing these problems and use the refunded money towards the materials needed to remodel a portion of the pump station, which would eliminate the hydrogen sulfide becoming a gas and thus creating odor and deterioration problems. He recommended that rather than doing the remodel work in-house and costing the District additional expense, the District should request Wateree Construction Co. to complete the pump stations when their crew(s) returns to seal the pump station buildings. The Board advised Randy Welch to notify HUA that the District is returning the ozonators to the manufacturer and requesting a refund since the product did not solve the hydrogen sulfide problems. Gray Walls also discussed that Ritchie Construction has provided an estimate of $38,000.00 to close out the lagoon that HUA failed to include in the design of the project, and Randy Welch explained that the final cost, including pumping the reclaimed water from the lagoon to Troy and treatment, would actually total at least $80,000.00. Gray also explained that at the flow rate the reclaimed water would need to enter Troy’s treatment plant, it would take almost a year. Randy Welch recommended these and other BLSP issues should be further discussed in closed session.

Financial Report: Randy Welch presented the monthly report and the Board reviewed. 

Water Loss: Randy Welch discussed that water loss is down to 21% this month and the Board reviewed the report.

Newsletter: Randy Welch presented the drafted newsletter. The Board reviewed and agreed that it should be mailed out following a minor correction. 

Arlin Sechrist inquired what the response has been from customers regarding the online bill pay option and Lisa Hedrick confirmed that to date, 88 customers have expressed interest.
Renae Stafford informed the Board that the District’s website is in the process of being revised and updated and should be ready around November 1.

Arlin Sechrist made a motion to move into closed session to discuss contract negotiations involving the BLSP, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0. No action taken. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to move back into open session, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Karen Nash, passed by the Board 5-0.  
Adjourned.     
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